
RED HEAD VILLAGES ASSOCIATION (Inc) 
 
 

North Bendalong, Bendalong, Berringer Lake, Cunjurong Point, Manyana 
 

Email: rhva.secretary@gmail.com 
PO Box 2015 Bendalong NSW 2539 

The Chief Executive Officer 
Shoalhaven City Council 
PO Box 42 
Nowra NSW 2541 
 
Via email 
 
Council Reference: 76087E/7 (D24/254862) 

5/07/2024 

Dear Chief Executive Officer 
 
 

RHVA Submission  
Re/ Public Exhibition – Local Character Planning Proposal (PP073)  

Shoalhaven Local Environmental Plan (LEP) 2014  
  
The Red Head Villages Association Inc (RHVA Inc) supports Shoalhaven City Council’s (SCC) ‘Local 
Character Planning Proposal PP073,’ noting the positive and productive working relationship with 
respect to advocacy for SCC ‘instrument-only amendments’ to the Shoalhaven LEP 2014 over the 
past two years including; Delegations to Council, Written Submissions, NSW Land & Environment 
Court Conciliation Hearing Witness Statements, RHVA Inc-Community Consultative Body 
communications and official correspondence on behalf of its membership with respect to; ‘ensuring 
the acknowledgment, protection and enhancement of the unique existing and desired future local 
character and scenic landscapes of the localities within the Shoalhaven LGA is considered in the 
development assessment process.’  
  
In addition, the RHVA Inc looks forward to the publication and submission to SCC of its pending 
‘Sustainable Future Plan 2024-2030’ that includes a widely consulted and adopted vision of its five 
villages, existing and desired future local character.  
 
On behalf of the Red Head Villages Association Inc Executive Committee, Members and the 
significant number of residents interested in this planning proposal and consequent planning 
outcomes we thank you for your time and consideration of our correspondence over the past two 
years. 

 
Yours Sincerely 
Luke Bastock 
RHVA Planning and Development 
5th July 2024 
 
  



 


